LANDMARKS COMMITTEE 




Item #: 35
July 26, 2012
Hon. Robert B Tierney

Chair 

Landmarks Preservation Commission

Municipal Building, 9th floor 

One Centre Street

New York, NY 10007

Re: 353 West 20th Street
Dear Chair Tierney:

Manhattan Community Board 4 is writing about the application to alter 353 West 20th Street. The proposal is to build a backyard extension to align with the adjacent building to the west. While an extension of this type and within the allowable zoning envelope might well be appropriate in this location, the proposed angular balconies would clearly be clearly out of the context established by the rear facades of the historically significant dwellings throughout this district and nearby.  We believe the architectural effect is   jarringly inappropriate and recommend that the applicant revisit the proposed design and suggest a more historically contextual design in its place. 
Manhattan Community Board 4 recommends denial of this application. 
Sincerely,      

